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The Joy and Challenge of Forgiveness 

The change in our worship schedule has created a regular “adult 
forum” time on Sunday mornings, and I deeply appreciate the 
chance to teach on a regular basis.  The first topic of our forums was 
forgiveness, one of the most complicated, difficult, and ultimately 
fruitful callings of our Christian lives.  In our wide-ranging 
conversations, we barely scratched the surface of the psychological, 
Scriptural, theological, and sacramental bases for forgiveness.  For 
those of you unable to attend, I drew many of my comments from the 
following three books, which I commend to anyone wanting to 
reflect on forgiveness. 

• Beyond Revenge: The Evolution of the Forgiveness Instinct 
by Michael McCullough 

• Reconciliation: The Ubuntu Theology of Desmond Tutu by 
Michael Battle 

• Reconciliation: Preparing for Confession in the Episcopal 
Church by Martin Smith 

Since finishing this series of conversations, I’ve been reading 
Desmond and Mpho Tutu’s The Book of Forgiving and find their 
insights incredibly helpful.  Particularly, the authors articulate a 
fourfold path toward forgiveness that helps us to break free from the 
“revenge” cycle. While many of us may not actively seek revenge, we 
can become trapped in mental cycles of revenge or re-playing the 
wound.  When we are caught in the revenge cycle, we repeatedly 
experience the hurt, harm, loss, and related pain. When we can even 
begin to contemplate the idea of forgiveness, we turn toward a 
different experience, one of healing. 

In contrast to the revenge cycle, the forgiveness cycle seeks to 
reconnect with the person who harmed us rather than retaliating 
(again, this may be “only” mental retaliation).  The fourfold 
forgiveness path invites us to (1) tell the story, (2) name the hurt, (3) 
grant forgiveness, and (4) renew or release the relationship.  This 
marvelous book explores each step with sensitivity and 
acknowledges that when we have been deeply hurt, we may embark 
on the fourfold path with a therapist, priest or trusted friend instead 
of the person who harmed us. With this “safe” person, we can tell the 
story, name the hurt, and grant forgiveness as we seek to release a 
potentially damaging relationship and experience the healing power 

From our Rector, the 
Rev. Dr. Libby Gibson 

4 

 

From Our Assistant Rector             Page 2 

Worship and Music                                 Page 3 

Formation and Education                       Page 4 

Outreach                                                    Page 6 

Inreach and Care                                      Page 8 

Ministry Support                                   Page 11 

May-June at a Glance                            Page 12 

 Parish Newsletter 
May - June 2016 



 

 2 

St. Mary’s Newsletter 
May - June 2016 

Evensong and Vespers: 
Remembering and Preparing 

Evensong is a traditional Anglican service of 
lessons and music, almost entirely sung. On 
Sunday afternoon, November 2, the combined 
adult choirs of St. Peter’s, Osterville and St. 
Mary’s, Barnstable will offer the service of 
Choral Evensong for All Souls’ Day, beginning 
at 4:00 pm. This is a beautiful way to 
commemorate the faithful departed who have 
gone before us, and a peaceful conclusion to 
the day and weekend. Please plan on attending 
this rich and meaningful service. 

In December, midway through Advent, we 
prepare for the coming of Christ and the 
Christmas season by offering daily Vespers 
services. These services are essentially mini-
Evensongs; there’s no choir, no organ, no 
sermon. Instead, the entire service is sung to 
ancient plainchant, and features what is 
referred to as the Great ‘O’ Antiphons at the 
beginning and conclusion of the Magnificat. 
Beginning on December 16 and continuing to 
December 23, a different set of lessons is read 
and a different antiphon is sung, all 
surrounded by low light and candles. As 
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As we move into summertime here at 
St. Mary’s, I have been reflecting about 
resurrected life. In Jesus Christ, we are 
all intimately called to live into 
resurrected life every day—to live into a 
way of being and relating that is 
marked by reconciliation and re-
creation—and I have been meditating 
on how we as a church can do this.  

What will this look like? How can we both reconcile, or 
repair what is broken, and also re-create, or start afresh?  
One way of answering these questions is to look at our 
outreach initiatives here at St. Mary’s. For example, our 
new ministry, Food 4 Kids, is growing out of the 
realization that too many children here on the Cape are 
going hungry, especially in the summer. Food insecurity 
amongst children is one of the saddest, if not outright 
sinful, realities of a nation as wealthy as our own. In 
fostering this ministry, St. Mary’s hopes to bring some 
measure of nourishment and hope to those previously 
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overlooked and forgotten – to repair the 
brokenness in our community. But we are also 
blazing a new path and building new relationships. 
Through this ministry, St. Mary’s hopes in future 
years to be able coordinate larger efforts amongst 
many churches and organizations to address this 
need. We want to connect people and combine our 
efforts in ways that have not previously been 
established – to create a new vision of God’s love at 
work in the mid-Cape. 

This summer, I invite you to reflect on what 
resurrected life will look like for you. We have 
heard from many voices in our adult forums this 
season, all speaking to various ways that we can 
become better engaged with our community. 
Which outreach ministry speaks to you? How will 
you repair and reconcile what is broken, and how 
will you step into the 
new creation into which 
God is calling you? 

From our Assistant Rector, the Rev. Michael Bousquet 
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of forgiveness.  In other instances, with God’s grace, we find the strength to walk this path with the other person 
if s/he is willing to acknowledge the harm caused and be forgiven.  When we have harmed another person, this 
book offers us a pathway for asking for forgiveness and thus embarking on the journey of self-forgiveness. If 
you would like to talk about forgiveness or share your story, please be in touch.  God loves each of us deeply, 
and through Jesus, sends the healing grace of forgiveness into our lives. It would be my honor to walk this path 
with you.       With love and blessings, 

Clergy Discretionary Accounts 

I am deeply grateful for the many gifts that I receive to my discretionary account throughout each year.  The 
canons of the church provide for accounts that offer priests access to funds for “charitable uses” that arise 
outside of the church budget. In the words of my previous bishop, the Right Rev. Peter Lee, discretionary 
accounts offer priests a chance to extend their ministry in the world.  In the course of any given year, my 
discretionary account may be used to fund the following kinds of expenses: 

• Purchasing grocery cards for the office to give out to people in need 
• Helping with part of a utility bill before someone’s power / phone / heat is terminated 
• Purchasing small gifts to thank our staff members at Christmas 
• Contributing to local charities like Duffy Health Center 
• Contributing to fund-raising initiatives like Bob Murray Housing with Love 

While this is not an exhaustive list, I hope it gives you a sense of how I “extend my ministry in the world.”  
The discretionary accounts are funded through the pledge envelope “special offerings” and donations made in 
gratitude for our participation in funerals and baptisms.  I know Michael joins me in thanking you for your 
support! 
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You’re Invited... 

You’re invited!  We need more people to help lead the awesome singing at the 9 AM service!   If you play 
an instrument, we’d love to add your sound to the basic keyboard and guitar.  We welcome flute, violin, 
ukulele, percussion, harmonica, bass, guitar, piano, saxophone….you get the idea.  If you enjoy singing, 
please add your voice – and your smiling face – to ours.  The commitment is minimal:  come when you’re 
available for a brief run-through from 8:15-9:00 the day of the service.  We provide music to 
instrumentalists for practice beforehand, and can do the same for singers.  If you’re interested, or would 
like more information, please contact Christy Saling (508-775-0583, cesaling@gmail.com). 

Evensong and Vespers: 
Remembering and Preparing 

Evensong is a traditional Anglican service of 
lessons and music, almost entirely sung. On 
Sunday afternoon, November 2, the combined 
adult choirs of St. Peter’s, Osterville and St. 
Mary’s, Barnstable will offer the service of 
Choral Evensong for All Souls’ Day, beginning 
at 4:00 pm. This is a beautiful way to 
commemorate the faithful departed who have 
gone before us, and a peaceful conclusion to 
the day and weekend. Please plan on attending 
this rich and meaningful service. 

In December, midway through Advent, we 
prepare for the coming of Christ and the 
Christmas season by offering daily Vespers 
services. These services are essentially mini-
Evensongs; there’s no choir, no organ, no 
sermon. Instead, the entire service is sung to 
ancient plainchant, and features what is 
referred to as the Great ‘O’ Antiphons at the 
beginning and conclusion of the Magnificat. 
Beginning on December 16 and continuing to 
December 23, a different set of lessons is read 
and a different antiphon is sung, all 
surrounded by low light and candles. As WORSHIP & MUSIC 

 

 

Summer Worship Schedule 
 

Summer Worship Schedule to begin Memorial Day Weekend, May 28-29, 2016 
Continuing through Labor Day weekend September 3-4, 2016 

Saturdays at 5:00 pm 
Sundays at 8:00 am and 10:00 am 

JOY MASS on 4th Sundays at 9:00 am in the Parish Hall 

Nearly three months into our “new” worship schedule, we are approaching the time when we return to 
our previous schedule for the summer months (as promised!)  In mid-May, the worship team will be 
sending you a survey (on-line or paper) to solicit your feedback about the service schedule change. You 
will be asked to comment on the styles of the liturgies and music, the addition of adult formation 
opportunities, coffee hour, and anything else on your mind.  PLEASE take the time to respond so that we 
can effectively plan for the fall. 

Throughout the summer, at the 10:00 service, we will offer both musical styles ("blended," like our current 
9:00 service, or "traditional," like our current 11:00 service) on an alternating basis.  We will also offer 
Morning Prayer on the 5th Sunday of July in order to share with the congregation this great heritage of the 
Anglican Church.  For more detail, please see the schedule below and contact Libby Gibson 
(rector@stmarys-church.org) or Doug Keilitz (music@stmarys-church.org) with any questions. 

May 29 Blended  July 17 Traditional 
June 5 Traditional  July 24 Blended 
June 12 Blended   **Joy Mass at 9 am 
June 19 Traditional  July 31 Morning Prayer 
June 26 Blended  August 7 Traditional 
 **Joy Mass at 9 am  August 14 Blended 
July 3 Traditional  August 21 Traditional 
July 10 Blended  August 28 Blended 
    **Joy Mass at 9 am 
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FORMATION & EDUCATION 

Evensong and Vespers: 
Remembering and Preparing 

Evensong is a traditional Anglican service of 
lessons and music, almost entirely sung. On 
Sunday afternoon, November 2, the combined 
adult choirs of St. Peter’s, Osterville and St. 
Mary’s, Barnstable will offer the service of 
Choral Evensong for All Souls’ Day, beginning 
at 4:00 pm. This is a beautiful way to 
commemorate the faithful departed who have 
gone before us, and a peaceful conclusion to 
the day and weekend. Please plan on attending 
this rich and meaningful service. 

In December, midway through Advent, we 
prepare for the coming of Christ and the 
Christmas season by offering daily Vespers 
services. These services are essentially mini-
Evensongs; there’s no choir, no organ, no 
sermon. Instead, the entire service is sung to 
ancient plainchant, and features what is 
referred to as the Great ‘O’ Antiphons at the 
beginning and conclusion of the Magnificat. 
Beginning on December 16 and continuing to 
December 23, a different set of lessons is read 
and a different antiphon is sung, all 
surrounded by low light and candles. As 

Worship & Music Continued 

“Viva l’Italia”
 An evening of
Italian music, wine and food
at St. Mary’s Church

Friday, May 13th, 6:00pm,
St. Mary’s Church, Barnstable, MA

Italian wine tasting,  “That’s Amore”
popular songs from Italy featuring
John Murelle & the John Salerno Trio
and a multi-course Italian meal $55.00

Wine Tasting Sponsored by
Orleans Wine & Spirits

For reservations: (508) 362-3977 ext. 15, leave a message

Summer Services by the Sea 
Say that 10 times, quickly! 

Saturday June 25 at 7:00 pm  
at Sandy Neck Town Beach 

Join us to celebrate the beginning of summer with a 
bonfire, s’mores, prayer lanterns, and Eucharist at sunset. 

Saturday August 20 at 7:30 am  
on the West Sand Bar of Sandy Neck 

Meet at the Mattakeese Wharf Restaurant and from there, 
we’ll boat to the sandbar. There, we’ll enjoy this pristine 
bit of creation and celebrate the Eucharist with hearts full 
of thanksgiving. Please RSVP to Allison Bresette 
(youth@stmarys-church.org) so we can arrange for 
enough transportation. 

Funeral Pre-planning Sessions 

Sunday May 8 from 12:30 – 2:30 pm and / or Monday May 9 from 12:30 – 2:30 pm 

One of the greatest privileges of my vocation as priest is accompanying families through the process of death and 
dying.  When a funeral plan has been pre-arranged by a deceased loved one, it is one of the greatest gifts to the 
grieving family.  While none of us want to contemplate our mortality, please consider attending one of the upcoming 
workshops to plan your funeral or memorial service.  The most difficult services to plan are following the 
unexpected death of a loved one, no matter how old the person is, so I cannot emphasize what a grace it is for the 
church to have your preferences on file. If you are not able to attend the workshop, Michael or I are happy to meet 
with you privately.  Light snacks will be provided. The same materials will be presented at each session but you are 
welcome to attend both if needed. Please contact Libby Gibson (rector@stmarys-church.org) for more information. 

Thursday Morning Book group to study Richard Rohr’s Breathing Under Water: Spirituality 
and the Twelve Steps, Thursdays 8:30 -10:00 am in the St. James Room; May 12 – July 28, 2016 

Join us for Eucharist, breakfast and a discussion of Richard Rohr’s book exploring the spiritual 
themes of Christianity and Twelve Step programs. To quote from the book: "We are all addicted 
in some way. When we learn to identify our addiction, embrace our brokenness, and surrender 
to God, we begin to bring healing to ourselves and our world.” Join us for this important series 
of discussions!  For more information, please contact Libby Gibson (rector@stmarys-church.org) 
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In Eastertide we have been and will be hearing 
about community outreach opportunities through 
our Adult Forums: Amazing Grace, Food 4 Kids, 
All Our Children, Duffy Health, prison ministry – 
all these programs and ministries are on our slate. 
Selected other offerings on addiction & spiritual 
care, avoiding ticks and tick-born diseases, and 
next year’s Education for Ministry program 
round out the list of forums. We have had some 
excellent speakers already and look forward to 
learning more in the weeks to come. Here is our 
full schedule: 

Sunday Adult Forums 

April 3 Amazing Grace Camp – Presented by 
Julie Lytle 

April 10 Addiction and Spiritual Care – Presented 
by Rev. Michael Bousquet 

April 17  Food 4 Kids – Presented by Ruth 
Campbell 

April 24 Ticks and Tick-Born Diseases – 
Presented by Michael Talbot 

May 1 All Our Children – Presented by Lallie 
Lloyd 

May 8 Duffy Health Center – Presented by 
Heidi Nelson 

May 15 Education for Ministry – Presented by 
Sara Fry 

May 22 Prison Ministry – Presented by Kate 
Watters and Ross Anderson 

 

Rosebud or Bust! 

On April 26, those interested in going to the Rosebud Episcopal Mission met for the first time to start 
planning for the service trip. This year we have some adult parishioners joining the teens, and we will 
meet several times over this spring and early summer to get to know each other and begin to form as 
a cohesive group.  In preparation for the trip, in addition to reading materials about the Lakota, 
planning out itineraries, and building up their strength at the gym, the group will also be fundraising; 
please consider supporting them so that they may undertake this ministry. Look for mentions of the 
Rosebud mission trip as the beneficiary of support in various opportunities to give at St. Mary’s in the 
coming months. 

How Our Adults are "formed" 

 The YOUTH Group is planning some fun activities 
this spring and summer. Here is a partial list that 
includes some of our bigger get-togethers: 

Sunday May 1, in honor of the preceding Creation 
Care Month and Earth Day, the YOUTH Group 
(grades 7-12) and Club 46 (grades 4-6) combine to 
pick up trash at a local nature area.  

Saturday May 14, from 4:00PM – 7:00PM and 

Saturday June 4, from 9:00AM – 12:00PM, the 
YOUTH Group will hold a carwash at St. Mary’s as 
a fundraiser for their activities. Get the winter grime 
off your car in time for warm weather!  

Saturday June 18 – Sunday June 19, the YOUTH 
Group will go to Boston for an overnight stay and 
an urban adventure. We’ll walk the Freedom Trail, 
visit and worship at the cathedral, and participate in 
urban ministry. 

Sunday July 3, from 9:30AM – 12:00PM, the YOUTH 
Group will again hold a carwash fundraiser for 
their activities, but this time during Sunday 
services! Come out of worship to a shiny, clean car. 

Saturday July 16 – Saturday July 23, some members 
of the YOUTH Group and other parishioners will be 
undergoing a service trip to Rosebud Episcopal 
Mission on the Lakota Reservation in South Dakota. 
Please pray for us as we travel and while we are 
working to chop wood, repair homes, paint, clean, 
and garden.  

How Our YOUTH are "formed" 

 

FORMATION & EDUCATION 
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AMAZING GRACE 

PROGRAM: The 
third Program for 
children of the 

incarcerated will be held at 
Camp Burgess in Sandwich 
from 8/21-26. For more 
information and to volunteer 
contact Amazing Grace's 
executive director, Julie Lytle, 
617-669-8411, 
jlytle0214@comcast.net. 

 

FOOD FOR 

KIDS (F4K): 
Two thousand 
years ago Jesus showed His 
loving compassion for those in 
need when he instructed his 
disciples, “Feed My Lambs.” 
That admonition is no less 
meaningful today here on Cape 
Cod than it was then.  You may 
be shocked to learn that more 
than 10,000 children on Cape 
Cod come from families that 
live below the poverty level 
and are classified as food 
insecure – in other words they 
are hungry because they don’t 
always get enough nutritious 
food to eat. That is especially 
true in the summer months 
when children cannot access 
free or reduced-price school 
meals. That is the bad news. 

The good news is that, as part 
of a nationwide, federally 
funded program, St. Mary’s 
Outreach is about to become a 
sponsor of a Summer Food 

Exciting Outreach Happenings! 

2

Service Program called Food 4 
Kids. The program is run by the 
U.S. Dept. of Agriculture and 
the MA Dept. of Elementary 
and Secondary Education and 
Project Bread in Boston. As a 
sponsor, we will prepare nutritious 
meals for approximately 75-100 
children and deliver them to three 
designated meal sites in Barnstable, 
from Monday through Thursday, 
July 5 to August, when they do not 
have access to free food at school. 
Brown bag breakfasts and lunches 
will be assembled early in the 
mornings at St. Mary’s and then 
delivered to the sites. 

This is where you, our St. Mary’s 
parishioners, are needed if you can 
help. There will be numerous 
opportunities for all of us to 
volunteer – from the very young to 
octogenarians and older - 
everything from making 
sandwiches, bagging and packing 
meals, filling coolers and 
delivering the food to hungry 
children. More information will 
follow but whether you can help a 
lot or just a little, please think 
about volunteering a bit of your 
time. Your participation can help 
make this mission a success as well 
as make a difference in a child's 
life. 

For more information and to 
volunteer contact Sharon Donegan 
don1227@gmail.com 
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ALL OUR CHILDREN 

(AOC): One of our 
four major outreach 
initiatives for this 

year is to develop a 
church-school 

partnership through All Our 
Children. All Our Children is a 
national network that promotes 
faith-rooted community 
partnerships with public schools 
to help all children reach their 
full potential by supporting their 
right to quality public education. 
Over half of the 50 million 
school-age children in the US 
live in poverty, and most of 
these attend public schools 
without the resources to close 
that opportunity gap. 

St. Mary’s is blessed to have 
among its parishioners Lallie 
Lloyd, the Director of All Our 
Children. Lallie, with fellow 
parishioner Julie Lytle 
(Executive Director of Province 
1) and a planning team that 
includes Eleanor Braun, Allison 
Bresette and Lisa Barr, 
developed the first of six 
regional forums to help 
congregations begin or advance 
their journeys into partnership. 
This conference was held in 
February, 2016, at the Barbara 
Harris Camp and Conference 
Center. 

Now it’s time to bring what they 
learned to the St. Mary’s 
community. We are looking for 
people who are also called to this 
ministry and who are willing 

OUTREACH  
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Outreach Continued 
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and able to commit time to helping it grow. Our first step will be a forum on Sunday, May 1, at 10:00 to 
introduce the possibilities of a church-school partnership. Next steps will include researching local 
demographics and educating ourselves through directed readings and speakers as we determine which 
local, under-resourced school best matches our team’s gifts. We will then develop a relationship with a local 
school, and decide together if there is mutual interest in exploring a partnership and the form it will take.  

If you believe that God calls us to advocate for quality public education for all, and you want to build a 
deeper connection between St. Mary’s and our neighbors, please join us as we 
launch this exciting new initiative.  

 

FUND RAISER FOR OUTREACH - THE 55TH ANNUAL 

DAFFODIL TEA SOLD OUT!  Thanks to Janis Umschlag’s 
leadership and the many, many volunteers who 
worked so hard to make a beautiful and successful 
event enjoyed by all 200 attendees. The proceeds 
will all go to help fund our Outreach efforts.  

 

 

 

"I am looking for a home!" 

If you purchase me for just $20, the 
proceeds will go toward the Rosebud 
Mission trip for our youth in July. 
Please give me a good home...order 
your Episcopal bear by contacting 
Judy at 362-3036 or 
JudyScarafile@Gmail.com.  
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INREACH & CARE 

Rosebud Reservation 2016 Trip 
Dates set: July 16-23, 2016 

All adults in the parish and teens age 14 and older 
are welcome to join us for a week on Rosebud 
Reservation in South Dakota.  In addition to helping 
to harvest, chop, and stack wood for the “Wood for 
Elders Program” (which ensures heat through the 
long winters), we travel to the various Episcopal 
churches on the reservation to help with 
maintenance and repair projects. We also spend 
time learning about Lakota Spirituality, and the 
history of the native people in that part of our 

1

We are having our first rummage sale in a couple 
of years. Because of this we are expecting "lots" of 
rummage!  As everyone knows, "it takes a 
village" and work-wise and time-wise this is our 
biggest fundraiser. There will be many shifts and 
opportunities to help - mornings, afternoons and 
evenings.  Please help in any way you can!  

You can help by: 

Ø putting flyers around towns  
Ø helping with Parish Spring Cleaning day 

to de-clutter the attic and undercroft 
(Saturday, May 14) 

Ø setting up tables and clothes racks 
(Sunday, May 15) 

Ø donating items for sale (May 16-19)  
Ø sorting and pricing items (May 16-19) 
Ø providing finger foods and drinks for 

workers (May 16-19) 
Ø helping the days of the sale (May 20,10-5; 

May 21,9:30-1:30) 
Ø breaking it all down after the sale (May 

21,1:30) 

May 20 & 21 Rummage Sale Details 

2

"If you would buy it, you 
can drop it off!" 

All clothes should be clean. 
Please do not donate torn, 
stained, or outdated things. 
We would like names and 

phone numbers on all bags. 

No large furniture. You may take pictures of 
items with a name and phone number for 
interested buyers. Small items are welcome. 
Everything should be clean and intact.  

Please, no outdated encyclopedias, schoolbooks, 
etc. and no large, outdated electronics. 

We have a sign-up poster in the sunroom for 
ways, days, and times that you can help us with 
this wonderful event.  You can also contact us 
directly: Deb Lippard (508-420-5920, 
gaggidol@comcast.net) or Meredith Colbert (508-
332-2995, junka1@comcast.net). 

Thanks to everyone for your time and 
contributions! 

Outreach Continued 

Home Communion 

Your pastoral care team works 
diligently to be sure that 
parishioners who are sick or 
homebound remain in touch with 
St. Mary’s.  Several members of the 
team are licensed Eucharistic 
visitors and are happy to bring 
Communion to you or someone you 
love. If you would like to arrange 
for a Eucharistic Visit, please 
contact Libby Gibson 
(rector@stmarys-church.org). 

Senior Sages Luncheons 
4th Friday of every month, 12:00 – 1:30 pm 

Bring your lunch, a neighbor, and a friend for a time of 
conversation and learning from each other. 

April 29: Kate Dunigan-Atlee taught on accessing public 
library resources on-line and on e-readers. 

May 27: Dave & Judy Knauer will present on their 
recent trip to Cuba 

What is your passion? What would you like to share? 
Contact Libby Gibson if you would like to be a 
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Evensong and Vespers: 
Remembering and Preparing 

Evensong is a traditional Anglican service of 
lessons and music, almost entirely sung. On 
Sunday afternoon, November 2, the combined 
adult choirs of St. Peter’s, Osterville and St. 
Mary’s, Barnstable will offer the service of 
Choral Evensong for All Souls’ Day, beginning 
at 4:00 pm. This is a beautiful way to 
commemorate the faithful departed who have 
gone before us, and a peaceful conclusion to 
the day and weekend. Please plan on attending 
this rich and meaningful service. 

In December, midway through Advent, we 
prepare for the coming of Christ and the 
Christmas season by offering daily Vespers 
services. These services are essentially mini-
Evensongs; there’s no choir, no organ, no 
sermon. Instead, the entire service is sung to 
ancient plainchant, and features what is 
referred to as the Great ‘O’ Antiphons at the 
beginning and conclusion of the Magnificat. 
Beginning on December 16 and continuing to 
December 23, a different set of lessons is read 
and a different antiphon is sung, all 
surrounded by low light and candles. As 

The Creation Care Team - much more than the Environmental Police!!  We are 
a caring, passionate group of people involved in lots of things – from cleaning 
products to creation prayers; from considering our daily lives to being mindful 
of the Earth; from the mundane to the profound. We sponsored a number of 
activities in April - Earth Month:  our Prayers of the People looked at creation 
through the lens of other traditions, a great way to open our minds and hearts; 
we hosted a coffee hour on 4/17; Sue Davy led a Morning of Reflection, 
Saturday, April 30. We are looking for new members, and we hope that Earth 

Month got you to know us a little better, maybe even inspiring you to join us! We are always learning from 
each other (we put the 'mental' in Environmental!) as we reflect on creation and our environment and what 
we can do to honor them.  There is something for everyone! Please join us. Contact Hilary Greene at 
hgreene78@comcast.net or 508-737-4542. 

Is a health journal website right for you? 

Join the Creation Care Committee 

1

During times of a health crisis there are many 
details to absorb and many people to keep 
informed. Instead of making many phone calls 
with every update, consider using a website 
that has been created to post updates and other 
information as well as offering a place where 
others can post their feelings and offers to help.  

Several parishioners have used a free health 
journal website when they have been in the 
midst of a medical or other crisis. The website is 
a personal health journal, rallying friends and 
family during any type of health journey. The 
site also offers planners, where a calendar of 
needed services can be created, such as rides or 
meals. 

The following information is about the site, 
CaringBridge, though there are others. We are 
not endorsing this site but are offering it to 
those of you who may need it in the future. 
Currently Liz Mumford has a CaringBridge site. 
If you join CaringBridge you can search for her 
page: lizmumford. 

2

The Benefits of 
CaringBridge 

CaringBridge 
transforms your 
personal connections into support when you 
need it most. By creating a free CaringBridge 
website, people in a time of need can share 
updates, photos, and videos, connecting with 
friends who care and want to help. This is a 
private site. 

Keep everyone up-to-date with journal entries, 
by either you or significant other, where you 
can easily share the latest with people who 
care and support you. 

Feel the difference a community can make. 
Family and friends can provide messages of 
love and hope through a CaringBridge 
network. 

Coordinate everyday help. Your Planner helps 
coordinate and schedule tasks such as 
delivering meals, providing childcare and 
arranging transportation. 

www.caringbridge.org 

InReach & Care continued 
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Evensong and Vespers: 
Remembering and Preparing 

Evensong is a traditional Anglican service of 
lessons and music, almost entirely sung. On 
Sunday afternoon, November 2, the combined 
adult choirs of St. Peter’s, Osterville and St. 
Mary’s, Barnstable will offer the service of 
Choral Evensong for All Souls’ Day, beginning 
at 4:00 pm. This is a beautiful way to 
commemorate the faithful departed who have 
gone before us, and a peaceful conclusion to 
the day and weekend. Please plan on attending 
this rich and meaningful service. 

In December, midway through Advent, we 
prepare for the coming of Christ and the 
Christmas season by offering daily Vespers 
services. These services are essentially mini-
Evensongs; there’s no choir, no organ, no 
sermon. Instead, the entire service is sung to 
ancient plainchant, and features what is 
referred to as the Great ‘O’ Antiphons at the 
beginning and conclusion of the Magnificat. 
Beginning on December 16 and continuing to 
December 23, a different set of lessons is read 
and a different antiphon is sung, all 
surrounded by low light and candles. As 

InReach & Care continued 

1

Liz Mumford, member 
of the St. Mary’s choir, 
was diagnosed with 
metastatic breast cancer 
in March. Liz had spinal 
fusion surgery in March 
and is now home 
recovering from the 

surgery and undergoing radiation for the tumors in 
her body.  She is extremely positive and an 
inspiration to everyone who talks with her or visits 
her. She does not want any pity but she is 
determined to tell her story to as many people as 
possible so others can become their own health 
advocates and push to get the answers they need.  

Twelve years ago Liz had what she calls “a little 
tiny breast cancer." It was successfully treated and 
no evidence of disease had been noted since. After 5 
years she was told that it was gone; same thing at 
10 years. She had her yearly mammograms and 
even had a few X-rays when her back, neck and hip 
started to bother her. “The problem was, with the 
mammograms and any other exam, they were 
concentrating on the breast area, and when I started 
to have pain in my back and neck, and then my hip, 
nobody thought to look for a tumor, except one." 
Her friend, Dr. Pat Donohoe, former head of 
Pediatric Surgery at Mass. General said, "Watch out 
for tumors….” Last fall the pain in her hip was so 
bad she was told to get an MRI. That’s when the 
tumors were found all through her spine and in 
many other places.  

Liz was the only human who may have thought she 
had cancer again, but Lucy, her beloved Labrador, 

Have you ever had breast cancer? Liz wants to talk to you... 

2

knew it as long ago as last summer. Lucy always 
enjoyed walking around Liz's Hyannis Port home, 
but last summer every time another dog would 
even approach Liz, Lucy went on the attack. No 
dog could get near Liz. This seemed very strange 
because when her son Sam took Lucy for a walk 
nothing happened. Liz acquired a muzzle for Lucy 
and steered clear of other dogs when they went on 
their walks. “Some people say that dogs can smell 
cancer and I truly believe it after this experience,” 
says Liz. Maybe Lucy couldn’t tell her what was 
wrong but she certainly tried to protect Liz as she 
knew there was something wrong with her owner 
and friend. 

Liz says “If you have ever had breast cancer, no 
matter how many years ago it was, and you have 
been doing fine for years…if you start to have 
unexplainable pain in your joints or bones or 
wherever, get an MRI. I paid only $150 and it was 
well worth it. Don’t let people dismiss your 
concerns or ignore the pain because it is not in the 
breast area. Breast cancer recurrence can get into 
your bones and cannot be picked up by an X-ray. 
You need to get an MRI. If you get any pain, think 
cancer first. Be your own advocate as only you can 
be.” 

Our prayers are with Liz as she goes through her 
treatments. We are so grateful that she is a part of 
our parish community and an important role 
model for all of us, in many different ways.  

Hilary Greene 
Pastoral Care Chair 

 

April 16 - 16 
Dear St. Mary's, 

Thank you so much for the big, big, bouquet of flowers sitting right in front of me. Thanks, 
too, for all your prayers, good thoughts, visits, communions, and Love. You are the best!  

XX 
         LIZ 
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05/17  Brad Goodwin  
05/17  Rebecca Monger  
05/18  Gertrude Waters  
05/18  Robert Anthony  
05/19  Carmen Cappuccio  
05/20  Arthur Laughton  
05/21  Elizabeth Miller  
05/24  Meredith Colbert  
05/24  Clifford Whalen  
05/25  Allison Bresette  
05/27  Diane Miller  
05/29  Helen Boocock  
05/29  Liam Sullivan  
06/01  Ellen Ingram  
06/02  Robert (Rob) Stewart  
06/02  David Palmer  
06/03  Janet Stansbury  
06/03  Luanne Marrino-Persson  
06/03  Garnett Leary  
06/04  Betsy Hinckley  
06/04  BunnyThompson  
06/04  Dick Galbraith  
06/04  James (Jamie) Hunsaker  
06/04  Angela Cenzalli  
06/04  Morgan Crowe  
06/05  Prudy Stewart  
06/05  Ruthanne Allen  
06/06  Philip Tomarchio  

Continued 

May - June Birthdays 

Try Hosting Coffee Hour! 
We are looking for new people to 
host coffee hour. Carmen 
Cappuccio sets up the coffee and 
cleans up... just bring some 
simple goodies to share and 
milk for coffee. Sign up on the 
Sun Room bulletin board or 
email   Allison Bresette! 

Think Spring! 

$50 suggested offering; place form and check in 
the offering plate, drop off in the office, or send 
to St. Mary's by March 30... 

Is your name missing from the List? Please call the office with your birth-date so it doesn't happen again! 

1

05/02  Alfred Stephens  
05/02  Ella Fraser  
05/02  Teddy Gibson  
05/03  James Cranitch  
05/04  Nancy Mamlock  
05/05  Barbara (Babs) Walters  
05/05  Jeffrey (Jeff) Wells  
05/05  Lauren Persson  
05/06  Nancy Fales  
05/07  Barbara Stovich  
05/07  Edward McClenahan  
05/07  Payton Whalen  
05/08  Lenore Stanley  
05/08  Lauren Brisbois  
05/09  Betsy Harrison  
05/10  Ronald (Ron) Keeler  
05/10  Stephen (Stephen) Jones  
05/10  Barry Olofsson  
05/10  James Machnik  
05/10  Madison Olson  
05/11  Thomas Ryder  
05/12  H. Cully Beasley  III 
05/12  Andrew Stewart  
05/14  Miles Gibson  
05/15  Caty McMahon  
05/16  Wendy LaPine  
05/16  Ava Christo  
05/17  Shirley Borglund  

3

06/08  Eleanor Braun  
06/08  Carrie MacDonald  
06/10  Bonnie Phelps  
06/11  Denise Johnson  
06/12  Victor (Vic) Mankiewicz  
06/13  Kirin Lennon  
06/14  Ryan Kyle  
06/16  Richard (Dick) Buswell  
06/16  Peter Johnson  
06/17  Robert Wood  
06/17  Elizabeth (Liz) Grefe  
06/17  Carolyn Hietsch  
06/18  Paula Beasley  
06/18  Kathleen Plettner  
06/19  Francis Delise  
06/19  Jessica Dooling  
06/20  Marian Ferguson  
06/21  Frederick Enz  
06/22  Joyce Anderson  
06/22  Barbara Morgan  
06/25  H. Jeanette (Jan) Lovis  
06/25  Janet Edmonds  
06/27  Joyce Saulnier  
06/27  Jim Keene  
06/28  Robert Knapp  
06/28  John Rice  
06/28  Kerin Enz  
06/30  John (Jack) Moran  
 

InReach & Care continued 

MINISTRY SUPPORT 
 

Save the Date - Saturday May 14 
DE-Cluttering at St. Mary's 

• Undercroft 
• Attic 
• Cubboards in St. James Room 
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At A Glance 
 

Special Services/Events: 
"Viva l'Italia," Friday, May 13 - See page 4  

Summer Worship Schedule Begins: Memorial Day Weekend - See page 3 
Funeral Pre-planning Sessions, May 8 or May 9 - See page 4 

Rummage Sale, May 20-21 - See page 8 
Senior Sages Luncheons, 4th Friday of every month - See page 8 

De-Cluttering at St. Mary's, May 14 - Save the Date 
 

Current Weekend Eucharists             Summer Weekend Eucharists  
May 1 - May 22   May 28 - Sept 4 (see page 3) 
Saturday, 5:00PM   Saturday, 5:00PM 
Sunday, 7:30AM   Sunday, 8:00AM  
Sunday, 9:00AM   Sunday, 10:00AM      
Sunday, 11:00AM    

Monthly: 
First Saturday, 5:00PM Taizé 

Fourth Sunday, 9:00AM, Joy Mass 

 
St. Mary's Episcopal Church Staff 
  The Rev. Dr. Libby Gibson, Rector 
  The Rev. Michael Bousquet, Assistant Rector 
  Douglas Keilitz, Director of Music Ministries & Organist 
  Allison Bresette, Coordinator of Youth & Family Ministries 
  Frankie Stahlhut, Parish Administrator 
  Colleen Mason, Finance Coordinator 
  The Rev. Robert Anthony, Clergy Associate for Pastoral 
    Care and Formation 
  Carmen Cappuccio, Sexton 

St. Mary's Episcopal Church Vestry Members 
  Matt Bresette, Senior Warden 
  Joy Hambly, Junior Warden 
  Lee Hunsaker, Chuck Lewis, Co-Treasurers 
  Brad Goodwin, Clerk 
  Jenn Mullin - 2015 
  Lois Gagnon - 2015 
  Bill Plettner - 2015 
  David Munsell - 2016 
  Judy Knauer - 2016 
 
 
St. Mary's Newsletter is published six times a year. Please 
send all submissions to Parish Administrator at  
admin@stmarys-church.org. 

Peter Gwynne - 2016 
Petter Hutton - 2017 
Louise Koch - 2017 
Peter Scarafile - 2017 

FLUTE CHOIR CONCERT:  Start your December 
on a harmonious note! 

Back for a third performance at St. Mary's, the 
Cape Cod Conservatory Adult Flute Choir will 

present a concert on Tuesday, Dec. 1st at 7:00 PM 
in the sanctuary.  Featured are holiday classics 

with a unique twist, and other music arranged for 
flutes of all varieties.  A $20.00 donation is 

suggested to benefit the St. Mary's Music and 
Arts Committee.  Please call Betsey Edwards,  

508-420-2379, for more information. 


